

Town of Wadesboro, North Carolina 28170

BILL THACKER MAYOR

Alex Sewell TOWN MANAGER

JOHN BALLARD JEREMY BURR

COMMISSIONERS FRED DAVIS

JAMES DAVID LEE

BOBBY USREY

June 5, 2017

Mr. Lee Ainsworth, III, PE District Engineer District 3: Counties – Anson & Union 130 S. Sutherland Avenue Monroe, NC 28112

Dear Mr. Ainsworth,

The Wadesboro Town Council would respectfully request that NC DOT withdraw its permission allowing 302 Salisbury Street's occupant to park on the DOT's right-of-way/adjacent property per the enclosed letter dated 4/6/11.

The Town is making this request due to concerns regarding:

- Safety;
- Potential environmental contamination; and
- Aesthetic concerns.

Sincerely

Mayor Bill Thacker Town of Wadesboro

Physical - 124 E. Wade Street

Mailing - PO Box 697 Wadesboro, NC 28170 ATTACHMENT D
JUNE 5, 2017 MINUTES



STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

BEVERLY BAVES PERDUE GOVERNOR

EUGENE A. CONTI, JR. SECRETARY

April 6, 2011

Carroll Anderson Anderson Real Estate, LLC 202 East Morgan Street Wadesboro, NC 28170

7842921888

SUBJECT: Request for permission to park on NCDOT right of way at 302 Salisbury St.

Dear Mrs. Anderson,

Per your request, let this letter serve as permission from NCDOT to utilize a portion of NCDOT right of way for the purpose of vehicle parking at the above referenced location. Be advised that NCDOT policy states that permanent structures/objects cannot be located on NCDOT right of way without prior approval. Please ensure that a clear recovery zone behind the curb and gutter of minimum 15 feet is maintained at all times.

If you have further questions, please advise.

Sincerely,

n w. Orderwood John W. Underwood

District Engineer

jwu

Cc: File

North Carolina Department of Transportation District 3, 130 S. Sutherland Ave Monroe, NC, 28112, Phone (704)289-1397, Fax (704)292-1800